
Town of Norlina 
Regular board meeting 
 Minutes March 3, 2025 

Norlina Town Hall- 139 Hyco St. 
 

Board members present- Mayor Wayne Aycock, Commissioner Denny Burrows, Commissioner Claude 
O’Hagan, Commissioner Latarshia Turner-Brothers, and Commissioner Charles Smiley. 
 
Call to order 
Mayor Wayne Aycock called the regular town board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The pledge of 
allegiance was led by Commissioner Charles Smiley, followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Citizen Comments 
None. 
 
Minutes 
A motion was made by Commissioner Claude O’Hagan to accept the regular meeting minutes for 2/3/25 
as presented, seconded by Commissioner Charles Smiley; motion carried unanimously. 
 
Administrative Reports 
Nothing to report. 
 
Departmental Reports 
Police- Commissioner Burrows – nothing to report. 
Finance- Commissioner Smiley – nothing to report.  
Technology & Enhancement- Commissioner Turner-Brothers – nothing to report. 
 Park & Public Works - Commissioner O’Hagan/Blaine Reese – nothing currently.  
Zoning- Commissioner Simes – not present. 
 
 Old Business  
Director Blaine Reese discussed the properties that are on the list condemned and notified the board 
that he is proceeding with the next step.  
 
New Business. 
Director Blaine Reese updated the board on the sewer rehab project.  He stated that the project is 
construction ready, and the USDA is taking applications now.  A preliminary engineering report will have 
to be submitted to reapply for the next phase.  Reese ask the board to consider approving the town to 
reapply to go forward to completing the sewer project.  
 
Commissioner Charles Smiley made a motion to proceed with the application, Commissioner Claude 
O’Hagan seconded the motion; all were in favor.  
 
Chief Tony Marrow introduced Michael Lemay as a new part-time officer for the Norlina Police 
Department.  Marrow asked the board to approve hiring Lemay part-time.  
 
Commissioner Claude O’Hagan made a motion to hire Michael Lemay part-time, seconded by 
Commissioner Denny Burrows; all were in favor.  
 



Michael Lemay was sworn in by Mayor Wayne Aycock.   
 
Chief Marrow announced that officer Davante Williams has been working for the town as a part-time 
officer, and he requested that he be moved to a full-time position.   
 
Commissioner Claude O’Hagan made a motion to approve Davante Williams as a full-time officer, 
seconded by Commissioner Charles Smiley; all were in favor.  
 
Adjournment 
A motion was made by Commissioner Claude O’Hagan to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Charles 
Smiley; all were in favor of adjourning. 


